
 

October 16, 2016 



Weôre here to help support you on 
your faith journey, so you can find 
true peace, happiness, and purpose 
in life. If you would like to join one of 
our parishes, contact any staff 

member, and we will be honored to 
officially welcome you home! 

New-member registration forms are 
also available in the church 
entrances and on our website. 

Please contact Deacon John in the 
parish office to schedule the baptism 
and the baptism preparation class. 

 

Congratulations on your engagement! 
Please contact Fr. Reker at least 6 

months in advance to begin preparation.  

 

If you or a family member is homebound 
or in the hospital and would like a 
pastoral visit, please notify the office. 

 When we dine out, there are so many options:  types of 
restaurants, from self-service to first class service, and varieties of 
cuisines, from American to Yugoslavian (canôt think of a ñZò).  
Occasionally we have to choose between the menu or the buffet; 
can you guess which I prefer?  (Hereôs a hint:  Years ago in 
another universe, I mean, parish, an elderly woman told me she 
was meeting her birthday club group for lunch at the ñhog trough.ò  
When asked what she meant, she gave me the name of a local 
buffet-style restaurant.  I still laugh when I remember the conversation.)  A similar range 
of possibilities exists for charitable giving:  even within the Church itself, there are many 
invitations extended and needs to be met.  I set aside a certain percentage of my 
income for church support to both parishes and an equal amount for other charities, 
and when I have extra money, I make other gifts if I wish.  Sometimes people, and I 
include myself in that category, can be frustrated by all the requests; once I set my 
priorities, itôs easier to decide when to give or even open the envelope/email.  Lately 
weôve had a few special requests and itôs up to each of us to decide whether we can 
and want to support these causes.  I look at it as a menu of giving opportunities, but 
you may prefer to think of it as a buffet.   

 A few weeks ago the U.S. Bishops requested a special, one-time collection to 
support the people in Louisiana after torrential rains inundated Baton Rouge and 
nearby areas.  These monies were channeled through Catholic Charities USA, the well-
regarded charitable organization of the Catholic Church.  Last week Bishop Quinn 
asked all the parishes in the Diocese of Winona to take up a one-time collection to 
support the people in our area who are suffering because of the heavy rains.  The 
contributions are to be sent to the parishes, which will forward them to Catholic 
Charities of the Diocese of Winona.  There was not much notice given because of the 
immediate need to help people without the resources to replace furnaces, hot water 
heaters and other appliances.  Please send your gift as soon as possible to the parish 
so that we can help as many people as possible before winter arrives.  A local group of 
churches, schools and businesses have organized a ñFurniture for Flood Familiesò that 
will take place the last two Saturdays in October; see the bulletin insert for more details.  
Each of us is free to decide if and how to support these causes, but I think itôs important 
to make you aware of worthwhile requests from the Church and local community. 

 We are also blessed with a relationship with a sister/twin parish in Haiti and I 
suspect the people and pastor there have been in our thoughts and prayers.  Last 
Monday I received this email from Father Harold Francois, the pastor:  ñIn Haiti 
Hurricane Matthew mistreated a lot my community, Ti Palmiste, in Island of La 
Gonave.  One woman, 79 years old, died. Many houses are destroyed. Many animals 
are killed. The population is very hungry. Starving. Starving. Our situation is very 
critical. My school, my church collapsed (did you see the video?)...Please Father if you 
can do something to help me to feed my parishioners in needs, do not hesitate. We 
really need food here. Until now my government did not nothing for these people who 
need food. In my village everybody look at me. Unfortunately in this village the priest is 
everything: doctor, judge, driver...That is life.ò  What can we do to help them in addition 
to our regular gift? 

Sincerely in Christ, 

 

 

St. Joseph the Worker is still $15,494 away from meeting their CMA goal of $36,600. $21,106 or 57.67% 

of their goal has been raised to date. Out of the over 600 families at SJW only 90 have donated so far. If you 

are able, please make a contribution to the CMA. Any percentage of SJWôs goal that is not reached by the end 

of the campaign is taken out of the parishôs general operating fund. Thank you!  

Congratulations to Holy Family 

for meeting and exceeding their 

Catholic Ministries Appeal goal of 

$10,270. To date they have 

contributions/pledges of $10,620!  



(SJW) Last week: 62lbs. Items needed this 

week:  Cereal and Juice. 

Wired to the Heart 2016 - Friday, October 28 - MSU Ballroom. Masquerade theme, 
cocktail attire, live and silent auction. A sneak peek of the live auction items can be 
found on the Loyola website: www.loyolacatholicschool.org. Email Ginger Leiferman 
for more information or to RSVP for the event: gleiferman@loyolacatholicschool.org 

The Loyola Catholic School high school theater department will present ñBye Bye 
Birdieò in the Fitzgerald Theater on our Lower Campus, 110 N 5th Street, November 
10-12, 7pm and November 13 2pm. Tickets may be purchased in advance in either 
school office or at the door. Adults: $10, students: $5. 

Loyola Catholic School will be hosting preschool through grade 12 Open Houses on 
November 3, January 23 and March 14, 5:30-7:30 on our Upper Campus, 145 
Good Counsel Drive. Choosing the right school is an important factor in your childôs 
academic success. Come and discover what it means to be part of the Loyola 
community!  

Loyola Catholic School has an opening for a Head Girls Softball Coach starting with 
the 2016-17 school year. We are looking for an engaging leader to guide our 
students to their full potential, walk with them in faith and equip them to lead and 
serve, and to provide positive leadership and direction for the entire softball 
program. The ideal candidate will lead, manage, direct and inspire student athletes, 
coaches and volunteers at all levels of the program. To apply, please email resume 
and three letters of recommendation to: employment@loyolacatholicschool.org 

We continue to receive inquiries, host tours, and enroll new families.  If you know 
someone who is interested in learning more about Loyola, please contact us, 388-
0600. 

Your parish support makes all we do, learn, and celebrate at Loyola possible, as we 
guide students to their full potential, walk with them in faith and equip them to lead 
and serve.   

Office Phoneééé...ééééééé388-3766 

Parish Emailéé.éééé..éoffice@sjwhf.org 

FAXéééééééé...éé.ééé..388-2101 

SJW Prayer Chainéé...éé...Joan: 388-5986 

HF Prayer Chainéééé..Margaret: 317-4785 

Email: margaretbuss@yahoo.com 

Rev. Timothy T. Reker - Pastor 

Deacon John Rudd - Pastoral Associate 

Nicole Hermer - Director of Parish Activities 

Glenn Barnette - Bookkeeper 

Connie Wallin - Faith Ministry Education 

Kathy Moldan - HF Rel. Ed. Coor./Office Asst. 

Lauren Bierer - Music Director 

Jon Hermanson - SJW Custodial Engineer 

Ben Moldan - HF Custodian 

Phoneééé.éééééééééé.388-0600 

Websiteéééééé.loyolacatholicschool.org 

Casey Breen - President  

Trudi Clements - Executive Assistant 

Adam Bemmels PreK-12 Principal 

 
Mon-Fri: 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Merle Braam, Dorothy Ziegler, Steve Klinkner, 

Vanessa Ewert, George Kluzak,                          

Richard Johnson,  John Allen, Jerry Schultz,  

Dan Ewert, Ronald Olsen, Therese Breiter,             

Brian Cline, George Larson, Phil Reiland,                                

Henry (Stalberger) Schladweiler 

Please Join Us - As we say farewell to Lauren Bierer and her family! Peter, 
Lauren, and their four children are moving to Adelaide, Australia after 
Thanksgiving. All are invited to a farewell party and one last chance to see 
Secret Hill (Peter and Lauren) perform. Refreshments available and children 
welcome. If you are able, please bring bars/cookies to share. Saturday, 
November 5th, 2pm-5pm. Vine Community Center 421 E Hickory St, Mankato  

Baby Bottles for Life - Thank you for continuing to fill your bottle with 
change!  "The money will help me keep a place for my daughter to live and 
grow.  It will also help me to not have to ask my family for help.  I am trying to 
make it on my own."  - Emily  

Holy Rosary CCWôs Fall Salad Luncheon and Bake Sale - The CCW 
Annual Salad Luncheon will be held on October 20th from 11:00 am - 1:00 pm 
at Holy Rosary Catholic Church in North Mankato. The women will also be 
hosting a bake sale and quilt raffle starting at 10:30 am. The cost of the 
luncheon will be $6.00 for adults and $3.00 for children 12 & under. Please 
mark your calendar and plan to attend!ò  

ñCelebrate San Lucasò Gala - You are cordially invited to attend on 
Saturday, November 12th at the Verizon Wireless Center in Mankato. Doors 
open at 5:30, dinner at 7:00.  Tickets are $50 per person. The Gala provides 
necessary funding to the San Lucas Mission in Toliman, Guatemala. This Gala 
supports the ministry started by Father Greg Schaffer to provide better quality 
of life for the poorest of the poor. To RSVP you may call 651-454-0981  or go to 
friendsofsanlucasmission@gmail.com. If you have questions, feel free to 
contact Kim Rotchadl at 507-420-2220. 

Thank you! - To the Parish Family, thank you for all youôve done for our 

mother. ïLove, The Vaubel Family 

NOTE NEW PARISH EMAIL ADDRESS:                      

office@sjwhf.org 

We are no longer using the @hickorytech.net emailsΦ 


